[image: image1.bmp][image: image2.jpg]


[image: image3.bmp]
[image: image4.bmp]
[image: image5.png]



[image: image6.bmp][image: image7.bmp]
[image: image8.jpg]



[image: image9.jpg]




DIARY DATES
	TUESDAY 14TH JANUARY
	P6 & P7 SPORTSHALL ATHLETICS - AFTERNOON

	WEDNESDAY 15TH JANUARY
	PARENT COUNCIL MEETING 6.30PM

	MONDAY 20TH – WED 22ND JANUARY
	CHILDSMILE DENTAL CHECKS

	THURSDAY 30TH JANUARY
	P5, P6, P7 MEETING FOR PARENTS RE: SEXAND RELATIONSHIPS EDUCATION/PERSONAL SAFETY
STMARY’S RC PS 7PM – NB ONE MEETING FOR BOTH SCHOOLS

	WEDNESDAY 5TH FEBRUARY
	PARENTAL CONSULTATIONS 3.30- 5.30PM

	THURSDAY 6TH FEBRUARY
	PARENTAL CONSULTATIONS 5.30- 8.30PM

	10TH – 14TH FEBRUARY 
	SCHOOL CLOSED TO ALL PUPILS – FEBRUARY HOLIDAY

	WEDNESDAY 19TH FEBRUARY 
	PARENT COUNCIL MEETING 6.30PM

	WEDNESDAY 26TH FEBRUARY
	ASH WEDNESDAY MASS 9.30AM

	FRIDAY 3RD APRIL
	END OF TERM – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER BREAK 12 NOON

	6TH – 17TH APRIL
	SCHOOL CLOSED TO ALL PUPILS – EASTER HOLIDAY

	MONDAY 20TH APRIL
	ALL RESUME




Welcome back and on behalf of the staff a very Happy New Year.  I hope you all enjoyed Christmas and had the chance to relax and have a break.  On behalf of the staff I would like to thank you for the many cards and gifts you gave us at Christmas.  This is of course not necessary but is very much appreciated.  Thank you also for your support of the Nativity and Carol Concert – we sent £153 to the food bank in Gorebridge, which was gratefully received.  


Thank you also for your support of the Christmas Fair which was a huge success raising well over £1000.  This money is going towards new digital technology in the school and we have sent in an order for 30 new Chromebooks.  


Please check your child’s book bags regularly for information coming home about events in school.   We are always looking for parent helpers for trips and sports events – if you can help in any way please let us know via the school office.


Mrs Liz Laird – Head Teacher




















STAFFING UPDATE


This term we welcome Mrs Lynne Skinner as our new Office Support Assistant.  She joins Mrs Brown and hopefully you will all get to know her quickly.  We also welcome Mrs Amy Burgess to the teaching team.  Mrs Burgess will be providing Support for Learning in a range of classes Mon – Wed and will teach in P3 on Thursday and Friday.  Miss Carlin will teach P3 Mon – Wed and will work in the complex Needs Provision on a Thursday and Friday.  Our Learning Assistants are timetabled across all classes and support in the playground at playtime and lunchtime and the team now consists of:


	Mrs Ross		Miss Stark		Mrs Scanlon


	Mrs Kelly		Mrs MacMillan 		Miss McLean


PROVISION STAFF


The staff in the Complex Needs Provision is led by Miss Richmond PT, Miss Carlin (Thurs & Fri), Mrs Lucchesi, Mrs Sutherland, Mrs Baxter (part time) and Miss McDougall (part time).


NURSERY STAFF


Mrs Murphy Graham has responsibility for managing the Nursery within St Andrew’s.  The team now consists of Mrs Stevenson, Mrs Kane, Mrs Baur, Mrs McAllister, and Miss McLean is the Modern Apprentice.  Mrs Millar will be returning from Maternity Leave some time after the February break.








PARKING in the school grounds at the start and end of the day is once again on the increase.  Let’s make it a New Year’s Resolution to make the effort to park sensibly and walk to the school to collect the children.  Unless you have discussed a special case with the HT or have a disabled badge, you must not park in the school grounds.  If you do come in through the gate in the morning please close it again behind you.  This is to keep the children safe.  THIS INCLUDES THE DOUBLE YELLOW LINES WHICH CAN INCUR A PENALTY.





PARENT PAY  Please check that your Parent Pay account has sufficient funds in it before ordering a school meal – we have a number of accounts in arrears at the moment and this needs to be resolved before further meals are ordered.  If you have not yet activated your Parent Pay account please contact Mrs Brown or Mrs Skinner at the school office for an activation code.





This term all classes will be working on a Science/Maths/Technology/Engineering – STEM – project which will include an educational visit which will be paid for by the school PEF Fund.  Look out for more information coming home. 





PUPIL ABSENCE  Please remember to phone the school to inform us if your child is going to be absent.  If leaving a message on the answering service please state clearly child’s name, class and reason for absence.  We are currently monitoring numbers with flu symptoms, sickness and diarrhoea and communicable diseases such as chickenpox.  We have a number of children and staff with compromised immune symptoms who we need to inform.  Please be aware that we have had several cases of slap cheek in the school since returning from the Christmas holiday and a number of instances of headlice – please tie long hair back in school.








